

Vince Queano Director of Business License 500 S. Grand Central Parkway Las Vegas, NV 89155

Dear Mr. Queano,

On January 11, 2024, the U.S. Department of Labor, Bureau of Labor Statistics released its report on the change in the Consumer Price Index, CPI for the calendar year 2023. Pursuant to the County Code and franchise agreements, franchise fees will increase to the amount specified in the franchise agreements approved on January 19, 2016. The maximum charges for service will decrease by the change in the annual average CPI for Medical Care Services and was effective as of February 1, 2024.

The CPI for all items increased, but the CPI for Medical Care Services decreased slightly. This decrease will effectively reduce the maximum charge for service by approximately \$ 5.00 per transport. The County Code indicates that a one-time adjustment can be made with the approval of the Board of County Commissioners. We formally request an adjustment to the maximum charge for service to remain the same rate as 2023, effectively holding the rates to the same level as the prior year.

We appreciate the consideration by you and your staff to resolve this issue on our behalf.

Sincerely,

Kirk Schmitt Regional Director

AMR

Attachments:

Clark County Department of Business License rate notice Analysis by Applied Analysis